
 New Plymouth City Council Meeting 
 MONDAY  

17 February 2015 
7:18 pm 

New Plymouth City Council Chambers (Library) 
 
On the 17th of February, 2015, the New Plymouth city council meeting was called to order at 
approximately 7:18 pm by Mayor Joe Cook.  Roll call was taken with council members Warnke, York and 
Kurth in attendance. Councilman Mayer was not in attendance. 
 
Staff members in attendance were Danielle Painter, Beau Ziemer, Gina Christensen and Andy Gerhke.  
 
Regular Agenda – Councilman York moved to approve regular agenda. Councilman Warnke 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.  
 
Consent Agenda – Councilman Warnke moved to approve consent agenda. Councilman Kurth 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
 
 
Old Business 
  
None 
 
 
New Business 
 
Appoint New Library Board Member -  
Councilman York moved to table this item due to lack of attendance of librarian and/or board 
member. Councilman Warnke seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the 
motion. 
 
Final Plat Decision -   
Councilman Warnke moved to approve the final plat plan for the Pleasant Loop Subdivision. 
Councilman Kurth seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
 
 
Ordinances and Resolutions  
 
None 
 
 
Public Comments 
 
Lisa Bingelli introduced herself to the council and stated that she was a realtor representing the homes to 
be built in the Pleasant Loop Subdivision. She mentioned that she was excited to be able to help buyers 
looking to downsize as well as younger families looking for affordable homes in the city. 
 
 
Mayor and Council Comments 
 
Councilman York stated that he had heard of some 4-wheeler traffic along the canal banks in town by 
young riders and he requested that they be asked to stop and warned of the dangers along the canals. 
Councilman Warnke commented that he was excited about the progression of the new subdivision and 
felt like it was a great opportunity for the city and its residents. He stated that he was looking forward to 
growth in the city. Mayor Cook mentioned two House Bills currently in the Legislature dealing with higher 
education funding and standards and expressed his support of them. He encouraged all to follow the 



progress of these bills. Mayor Cook also complemented Mitch Painton, Adam Lyman and Scott Moscrip 
for accomplishing all the work necessary to bring the new subdivision to the city. He expressed his 
appreciation for how well they and the city employees had worked together during the project. 
    
 
Adjournment 
 
Councilman Kurth moved to adjourn the council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Warnke.  The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.   
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:28 pm.      
 

 
 

____________________________                  ______________________________ 
Joe Cook, Mayor  Danielle Painter, City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


